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PROPOSED ROAD CLOSING
UNDER SECTION 38B ROADS ACT 1993

In pursuance of the provisions of the Roads Act
1993, notice is hereby given that Narrandera Shire
Council proposes to close part of the Council public
road listed in Schedule 1.

Schedule 1:

* The proposed part road closure is located in the
Locality of Landervale, the Parish of Bolaro in the
County of Cooper. The proposed area is approximately
1,700m? of vacant land located south west of
the intersection of Landervale Road and Glen Moor
Road. The section of road reserve is located south
of Lot 66 DP 751678, west of Lot 1 DP 1101132
and north of Lot 19 DP 751678.

-

Upon closure of the road, Council intends to retain
ownership of the parcel of subdivided land with the
land to be classified as operational land with the
NSW Rural Fire Service to construct the proposed
Landervale Bushfire Brigade shed at this location.

All interested persons are hereby invited to make
submissions concerning the proposal to the General
Manager, Narrandera Shire Council, 141 East Street,
Narrandera NSW 2700 by close of business Friday
30 April 2021. Please note that under the
provisions of the Government Information (Public
Access) Act 2009, such submissions may be
referred to third parties for consideration.

Once the submission period is completed, Narrandera
Shire Council will consider all duly made submissions
before deciding whether to continue with the
road closure proposal.

Council Ref: Folder 127302

Enquiries:  Governance & Engagement Manager —

Craig Taylor
Telephone: 02 6959 5510
Email: council@narrandera.nsw.gov.au

George Cowan
General Manager




